GRADUATE COUNCIL MEETING September 7, 2016 3:45 P.M.

The Graduate Council met on September 7, 2016 at 3:45 p.m. in the President's Board Room.

The following members were present: Dr. Vernon Bauer, Dr. Kay Belanger, Dr. Karen Fries, Dr. Crystal Hill-Chapman, Dr. Debra Hopla, Mr. James F. Hull, Dr. Tracy Meetze-Holcombe, Dr. Johnathan G. Munn, Ms. Dollie Newhouse, and Dr. Ruth Wittmann Price

Absent: Dr. Fangjun Arroyo, and Dr. Ann Stoeckmann

Guests Dr. Shirley Bausmith, Dr. Rebecca H. Flannagan, and Dr. Alissa Warters

- I. The meeting was called to order by Dr. Tracy Meetze-Holcombe @ 3:47 p.m.
- II. Proposal from the School of Health Sciences was passed with changes in the wording and to add an Asterisk at the title to coincide with the single asterisk at the bottom of page #3 (see attached).
- III. Old Business: There was none.
- IV. New Business: How many withdrawals would a graduate student be allowed before being dismissed from the University.
 - After much discussion it was concluded that after three consecutive semesters a graduate student would be dismissed from the University. It was suggested by Dr. Waters that we need to discussed withdrawals and being dismissed with our Provost, Dr. Peter King. With that being said they are to meet with the Provost to get his opinion on the matter. There was no further discussion on this matter and it is to be concluded at our next GC meeting.
- V. Adjournment: The GC meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m. Our next GC meeting will be held in the President's Board Room on Tuesday, September 27, 2016 at 3:45pm unless otherwise notified.

Humbly submitted, Gloria Keith